
12 May 2016 

 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

It has been pleasing to see our staff and students settle quickly and confidently into 

the routines at our school. Routine and consistency are essential for a successful school 

and we are fortunate in being able to pro vide that for our students. This is a credit to 

our staff and you as parents. It is also important to note that we are well governed by 

our Board of Trustees. Board elections are coming soon and we would welcome any 

interest from our community. Please contact Chris Holden on 

chris.holden@tawaint.school.nz  in our office for more details.  

 

As a group the Tawa schools are pleased to be able to formalise our excellent 

working relationships by being part of a Community of Learning (CoL). We are 

aiming to further enhance the collaboration and professionalism of the teaching 

community in Tawa which will contribute to even better learner outcomes at our 

schools. Being part of a CoL will mean greater access to Ministry of Education 

resourcing to support our aims.  We are just now starting the planning stages. There 

will be further information later in the year as we work through this process.  

 

I would like to congratulate everyone involved in our recent Fun Run wh ere the total 

raised was a fantastic $48,000. This will go a long way to helping with our plans for 

the fitness centre. A special thanks to James Smith here at school who co-ordinated 

the effort.  

 

I would also like to commend and thank all the people who ha ve volunteered to help 

coach, manage and referee our Saturday netball teams this year. The season started 

last Saturday and we are very appreciative of the volunteers for giving their time and 

support. 

 

Just a reminder that the school is having a Teacher Only Day and wil l be closed on 

Friday 3 June which is followed by the Queenõs Birthday holiday Monday on 6 June. 

 

Today Andrew Fuller looks how parents feel guilty whilst parenting.  

 

 

Regards 

 

 

BRENDON HENDERSON 

Principal 
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SCHOOL NOTICES 

 

Mufti Day  

Tomorrow  there will be a mufti day run by the student 

councillors in support of the SPCA. Students are asked to 

contribute a gold coin and/or an item needed by the SPCA 

- good quality cat or dog food, old towels, blankets, polar 

fleece. Students can come in mufti whether or not they 

have anything to contribute.  

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club 

The numbers attending breakfast club have become 

unmanageable and unsustainable in terms of 

providing food items. In the past we have been 

happy to feed anyone who comes, but we now  ask 

that children who are already eating breakfast at 

home do not attend. According to a recent survey, 

this is about a half of the attendees. If you know 

your child is going to breakfast club having had 

breakfast at home we would appreciate your 

support in discouraging them 

 

 

 

Tawa Goes To Town - Dance Auditions 

All of the schools in Tawa will be participating in the 

Tawa Schools and Community Music Festival, Tawa 

Goes To Town, which is being staged at the Michael 

Fowler Centre on September 20th 2016.  Students 

from year 5 plus, will be given the opportunity to be 

part of the choir.   

 

In addition to this, there will be dance troupes that will 

be made up of students from the schools.  To be part of these groups, students must be 

currently enrolled at a Dance school and must be in year 5 or higher at a local Tawa 

School.  All rehearsals for the dance groups will occur on Sunday afternoons and anyone 

auditioning must be available from 2pm on Sundays. 

 

Auditions will be held in the Tawa Intermediate School hall on Sunday 29th May.  Year 5 & 6 

from 3pm and year 7 & 8 from 4pm.  The audition process will involve learning a short 

routine and performing it in small groups.   

 

If you wish to audition, please email your name and year at school to Sara Scott, our 

choreographer: sara.s@xtra.co.nz, or send her a text with that information to 027 5302340, 

by Wednesday 25th May.  Please bring soft dance shoes (no tap shoes) on the day of 

auditions.   
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WEõRE FUNDRAISING WITH ENTERTAINMENTÊ 

The NEW 2016|2017 EntertainmentÊ Books are here! 

 

For every EntertainmentÊ Book and EntertainmentÊ Digital Membership we 

sell, $12 contributes to our fundraising! 

 

Pre-purchase before 6 April to receive early bird bonus offers worth up to 

$160! 

 

The new EntertainmentÊ Memberships are packed with thousands of up to 

50% OFF and 2-for-1 offers that you can use through to 1 June 2017. 

 

https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbook s/10q5488 

 

The more Memberships we sell, the more we raise! Please tell your family and friends. Thank 

you for your support!  

  

For enquiries, please contact:  Robyn Appleby 

Phone: 04 2325201 

Email: robyn.appleby@tawaint.school.nz 

Group name: Tawa Intermediate School 
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18 May   Inter-Intermediate Rugby Sevens 

25 May  Cross Country 

26 May  Otago Problem Solving 

31 May  ICAS Science 

3 June  Teacher Only Day 

6 June  Queens Birthday Monday 

8 June  Inter-Intermediate Cross Country 

13 June  Gardasil Dose 2 

14 June  ICAS Spelling/ICAS Writing 

16 June  Inter-Intermediate Hockey Boys 

23 June  Inter-Intermediate Hockey Girls 

28 June  Raroa Exchange 

30 June  Inter-Intermediate Aerobics 

6 July  Inter-Intermediate Rugby League 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICES 
 

Kids Cross Country Series - come along and have some 

fun 

Athletics Wellington is again running the Kids Cross Country 

Series in partnership with Les Mills and the Shoe Clinic over the winter 

months at various venues around the Wellington region.  First up is Karori 

Park on Sunday 15 May.  Other venues are Upper Hutt, Petone, Tawa and Mt 

Victoria.  Races for pre-schoolers through to year 8s.  This event has grown in the past 

few years with up to 600 kids taking part, so come along and have some fun.  For 

more informatio n or to enter go to  https://www.athleticshub.co.nz/our -

programmes#kidsxcountry  
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The Tawa College PTA, with assistance from the 

Tawa Lions Club, proudly presents:   

a student health and wellbeing seminar  

                              ñAdolescenceò  

               Presented by Kathryn Berkett (MEdPysch)  

Kathryn is an engaging speaker who will present a practical guide for parents  

¶ What is it like to be a teenager?  

¶ How does the brain change?  
¶ Ways to keep your teenager safe.  
¶ Teenagers and computer use.  

 

 

Students are very welcome to atte nd with their families. A crèche provided by 

senior college students will be  available.  Please email with RSVP , your familyôs 

crèche requirements . 

Date:  Tuesday , 17 th  May 2016  

Venue:  Ta wa College Hall, Duncan St, Tawa  

Time:  7.00 ï 8.30 pm  followed by questions  

 

Please RSVP by Friday 13 th  May to  secretary@tawacollege.school.nz   

                             or contact Tracey at 232 8184  

If you have any questions that you would like to have answered at this seminar, 

please email it in advance to       secretary@tawacollege.school.nz . 

  

At 6.45 pm, coffee, tea & s lices  will be provided.  

A go ld coin donation would be appreciated.   
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Race to Explore Wellington Zoo, then Greater Wellington, with 

the Metlink City Safari, May 15 

This awesome family adventure sees teams start by racing to 

explore Wellington Zoo, before heading out to explore greater 

Wellington.   This year's event has a wild animal theme.  'Wild 

Animals' will be located all over Greater Wellington.   A map 

book will show you exactly where they are - your challenge is to find the quickest and 

smartest way to visit the most of these - both by foot and by all forms of public 

transport. 

 

You may be racing to catch the ferry to Seatoun, the Cable Car to Kelburn, a train to 

Tawa, or a bus to Queensgate. 

 

3 and 6 hour events are available 

 

Details and registration is at www.citysafari.org.nz .  Numbers are limited. 

 

 

PBA U13 Girls Basketball sessions 

When: Term 2, Fridays, 3:30-5:00pm.  

Where: Windley School (Hampshire entrance) 

Who: Girls born 2004, 2005, early 2006  

Cost: Free 

 

These sessions will cover basketball fundamentals: dribbling, passing, moving, 

shooting, defense, rebounding, layups etc. 

For any girl interested in developing their basketball skills. 

Mid July, tria ls will be held for those interested in the Porirua U13 Girls reps and 

development teams (2-3 teams). This is for the BBNZ regional tournament this year in 

Wellington  5-8th October  (school holidays). Training for this would continue in Term 

3, with practic es and warm up  games. 
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We would like to extend an invitation to Year 8 girls at your school to apply for t he 

Queen Margaret College 2017 Year 9 Scholarships. 

 

The scholarships award the successful applicant 50% of their tuition fees for seven 

years. 

 

The Academic Scholarships are for top achieving girls who would benefit from the 

opportunities offered by our holistic education.  

 

Scholarship applications are due Tuesday 17 May. 

 

Further information and requirements for this scholarship 

email enrolments.registrar@qmc.school.nz.   

 

 

Solway College Open Day 

Saturday 14 May 10am -2.00pm 

 

For further information, visit the website www.solwaycollege.school.nz  
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